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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, January 24, 2012

1:30 p.m.

BOARD ROOM

Present: 
Dr. Joe Schaffer, Carol Hoglund, Marlene Tignor, Stan Torvik, Grant Wilson, Doug Cook, Jeff Shmidl, Arshi Nisley, Tony Reyes, Jenny Hargett, Lisa Murphy, Peggie Kresl-Hotz
BULLET-MINUTES
GUEST PRESENTATIONS

1. Diesel Technology Program Review and Demographics – Diesel Technology Instructor Larry Van Why and  Career and Technical Education Center Dean Doug Cook 

The Diesel Technology program at Laramie County Community College continues to provide qualified technicians for the local area diesel industry.  Traditional and non-traditional students have the ability to earn a nine-month certificate or two year associate of applied science degree in diesel technology.  Many of the diesel technology students seek the certificate after they have finished a certificate or certificates through the Auto Body Repair and/or the Automotive Technology programs of study.  In addition, the diesel technology program offers evening coursework for high school students as well as special programs sponsored by the Wyoming Department of Workforce Services (DWS). Of note, the diesel technology program provided an eight month program for the Dads Making a Difference (DADs) program sponsored by DWS.  Ten participants in DADs began the program and seven finished; four are now pursuing the AAS degree in Diesel Technology and the other three are employed in the diesel industry in the Cheyenne area. Larry Van Why is a highly respected diesel technology instructor who enjoys a very good relationship with the area’s diesel industry.
Note: Doug Cook expressed gratitude for the great job Larry has done in keeping up with current technology and for managing the Dads Making a Difference Program.  He also referred to Larry as “Super Man” because he has been working tirelessly for our students. Action: Larry will present his program review to the Board of Trustees in the near future.

ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)

2. Student Services Policy/Procedures (4) – 2nd Reading (Feedback period ended January 13, 2012 – No feedback was received.)  – Grant and Jenny Hargett reported that there was no feedback received on these four policies. Action: Marlene recommended approval and the Cabinet agreed to move these to the President’s Office for signature.

A. Location of Student Records 

Laramie County Community College maintains Records of a student’s official transactions with the college. The college is committed to protecting the right of privacy and access of all students about whom it holds information, records or files. The purpose of this policy is to outline our compliance with federal and state law and provide guidance on records disclosure not covered by federal and state law.

B. Privacy, Access to, and Amendment of Student Records

Laramie County Community College maintains Records of a student’s official transactions with the college. The college is committed to protecting the right of privacy of all students about whom it holds information, records or files. The purpose of this policy is to outline our compliance with federal and state law and provide guidance on records disclosure not covered by federal and state law.

C. Records of Deceased Students

Laramie County Community College maintains Records of a student’s official transactions with the college. The college is committed to protecting the right of privacy of all individuals about whom it holds information, records, or files. The purpose of this policy is to outline our compliance with federal and state law and provide guidance on records disclosure not covered by federal and state law.

D. Student Records Restrictions

Student Record restrictions are used to restrict registration and/or the release of transcripts due to an unmet college financial obligation, failure to return college equipment/materials, failure to maintain good academic standing, as part of a disciplinary sanction or as otherwise deemed appropriate. The purpose of this policy/procedure is to provide the administrative parameters for managing student record restrictions. The Student Records Office maintains a list of registration restriction codes and their functions. All requests for additional restrictions must be submitted to the Registrar.  Persons placing and end- dating holds will make the reason for the restriction clear.

3. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $9,138 (standing agenda item)  – No requests

DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)

4. State of the College
A. Enrollee Success Rates (AY10 and AY11) – Joe shared an academic chart comparison for 2010 and 2011 for discussion. Marlene confirmed with Ann Murray that our numbers are accurate and that we have such a large student body that we have less one on one contact with our students than some of the smaller Wyoming colleges.  Marlene is looking at every course with the Deans to see if there are trends we can work on to improve retention.

Grant is also discussing this with the Student Services group to look at areas of improvement with student retention. Grant and Marlene discussed the philosophy of contacting students and redlining them vs. failing them for non-attendance. Grant recommended that we come up with a process that is consistent for our instructors and student services staff to contact students and help keep them engaged so we can improve retention. We will continue to work on this goal.

B. Lumina – Wyoming – Joe presented an article for discussion from the Lumina Foundation for Education: A Stronger Nation Through Higher Education. 

5. February 10 Planning Day – There will be no formal college activities for the entire campus. The expectation is that all employees will work a full day as directed by individual supervisors.  There may be division training activities or normal work functions. Please ask your supervisor for specific direction for that day.

Note: Joe recommended that the Cabinet hold a half day retreat in the morning through lunch for planning and working on strategy. We will work out the details on room and time arrangements.

6. January 25 Planning Session Agenda – Reviewed and discussed

INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)

7. Acting President (standing agenda item) – None at this time

8. Ends Statements and Monitoring Reports (For Information Only)
A. Monitoring Reports – A Monitoring Reports Task Force will be formed with Trustees Ed Mosher and Bill Dubois and Interim President Miles LaRowe as members.  (BS 5/18/11 – Board voted to officially suspend monitoring reports until a new president is hired.)
B. Ends Statements – Ends Statement reports will continue.  (BS 5/18/11 – Board reconfirmed ends statements will continue.) 

· Ends Statement No. 4 Laramie County’s needs for higher education, continuing education and cultural resources are met. 
· Board review February 1, 2012; approval of acceptance February 15, 2012.  
9. Lightening Round (Area Updates-FAST)

Joe is fully committed to updating and reviewing our policies; however, we will wait for a week or two until the Board decides how it will move forward with Policy Governance.

Joe is also waiting to hear back from the Board regarding filling vacant positions. After the Board reviews the Organizational Audit, we will move forward.  This is not a hiring freeze, we are simply on hold until the Board works through these decisions.

Peggie reported that we have three active position searches. She will give us a current view of staffing during our next meeting. We have 360 active full time employees as of mid-January. 

Lisa reported that we have received positive media coverage including a photo of Joe at his party last Friday in the WTE and he will be on TV5 during the newscast at 5:30 p.m. tonight.  WTE reporter Aerin Curtis will interview Joe Thursday for a feature that may run this weekend and he will interview with Amy Richards of Town Square Radio on Monday. The Talon Magazine is in proof and will go to the printer by the end of this week.  It will hit mail boxes mid-February.

Tony reported that we have two insurance claims underway at this time and he is working closely with the President.

Grant reported that they are gearing up for summer and fall already. Danielle and Stacy are working on planning for commencement and a speaker’s name is moving forward to the President so he can contact the nominee ASAP.

Stan reported that Adelante, the Center for Getting Ahead, has been very successful. The Director Ellen May is starting a new group of 20 students this week. Echostar and other companies have already agreed to provide interviews for every graduate. LCCC students are maintaining the wind turbines on the FE Warren AFB and now two out of the three turbines will be up and running this week. This is a great opportunity for learning and on-hands training for our students.

Marlene said that we are searching for two division deans. We also have four faculty positions that were one year temporary and we will advertise for them.  Marlene requested to have Faculty Senate send their minutes to Cabinet before Board meetings. Jeff Shmidl agreed to send them to Vicki and ask that she share them with Cabinet.

Carol said that division budgets are due to her office by Feb. 24.  The pergola in front of the Administration Building is complete. On the 3rd floor of the Health Science Building we are 95% complete on architectural drawings.  The lighting project design is in engineering now and we have identified priorities. The south side of campus is number one priority because they are the oldest lights and cannot be maintained.  The Bookstore is struggling with management, however, there is an interim manager now and we plan to have a new manager by the end of February. 

HE’S BACK!! We are pleased to announce that Justin Dreslinski will be joining the campus community as the new General Manager for Campus Food Services and should arrive in late February. Many of you may recall that Justin served as the interim GM during the construction of the new dining hall facilities. Justin comes to us from Casper College where he has served as the GM since leaving LCCC. Without question, our gain and CC’s loss. 
Prepared by,

Lisa Murphy

